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Learning is a treasure that follows its owner 

everywhere 

Dear Parents 
 
Christmas is fast approaching and many of 
the children have told me that their 
Christmas trees and lights are up to 
welcome in this festive season.  I cannot 
believe that it is only 18 sleeps until 
Christmas. Yes I do have a sleeps til 
Christmas APP on my phone that my 
granddaughter loves to check regularly. 
 

Weekly Theme  
The Christmas countdown has begun. The first Advent 
candle has been lit, the advent calendar -
the first doors on the stable scene open 
and chocolate has started to be consumed.  
Our theme this week is Advent.  
Advent is a Latin word that actually means 
"coming." In the Christian church, advent is 
time of preparation and waiting for the birth of Jesus. 
Advent marks the start of the Christian year.  It is the four 
weeks before Christmas, beginning on November 30 or the 
nearest Sunday to it. This is the Church's New Year's Day. 
  

Book of the Week 
Our book of the week this week is ‘Petunia 
Perry and the Curse of the Ugly Pigeon’ by 
Pamela Butchard and it is recommended 
by Mrs Welch.  
Petunia Perry has decided to write her 
memoirs. She wants the world to know 
what it’s like to start secondary school 
with a best friend who stages one-person 
flash mobs in the canteen, a mother who 
over-shares at parents’ evenings and an unwelcome suitor 
who draws pictures of her as a unicorn. But it’s when she 
decides to start a band with a spoon-player and a lead-
singer who’s a cat that things take a turn for the truly 
crazy… 
A great Christmas present. 
 

Champion Courtesy 
It is important to be courteous to one 
another, both in person and in writing: to 
ask each other how we are, to smile, to 
say please and thank you and to 
remember that it is often the tone that 
we use when we speak or write that causes offence rather 
than the subject that needs discussing.  I know that you will 
work together with us to model this important guidance to 
our children at Calmore Junior School. 

 
Christmas Assembly Testwood 
Baptist Church 
Our Christmas Assembly is on 
Thursday 15 December at 
10.00am at Testwood Baptist 
Church (musicians will play from 9.50am to welcome you). 
If you can help walk to the church please can you let the 
office know asap, thank you. 
 

Year 3 Show 
The year 3 children are busily preparing for their year 3 
show “Countdown to Christmas.” It is coming along really 
well so don’t forget to buy your tickets. See you all there 
this Thursday at 1.30pm/6.00pm. 
 

Disco 
Tickets are now on sale for the 
Christmas Disco which is on 
Thursday 15 December from 4.00-
5.30pm.  Tickets cost £3.00 and 
include a Christmas treat.  
Tickets will go fast so don’t miss out 
on a night with DJ Darch. 
 

Brain Teaser 
Last week’s solution to: I was born big, but as the day 
passes, as I get older, I become small. What am I? 
Answer: A Candle 
 

This week’s question: You will throw me away when you 
want to use me, you will take me in when you don’t want 
to use me!  What am I? 
 

Lisa Marshall – Headteacher 
 

IT’S COOL TO GO TO SCHOOL! 
LAST WEEKS CLASS 

ATTENDANCE WINNERS WERE: 

Walliams   @ 97%  
                 Keep up the good attendance!  

 
Assembly news 

The following children were awarded  

Head Teacher’s Awards 
Year 3: Oliver & Zena  
Year 4: Oliver & Jamie-Lea  
Year 5: Leo & Mason  
Year 6: Chardonnay & Jessica  

Children receive these awards for outstanding and  
on-going effort, good work and attitude. Congratulations! 

 
 

 

For videos, images, links and more visit our website at www.calmorejunior.co.uk 

WEEKLY FOCUS 
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B.E.S.T Awards 

Year 3: Dylan & Brooke  
Year 4: Katie  
Year 5: James & Jodie  
Year 6: Marie & Kirsty  

Well done to you all keep up the good work! 

 
Maths Star’s 

Year 3: Holly  
Year 4: Grace & Lillie  
Year 5: Connor & Matthew  
Year 6: Hayden & Abigail  

Well Done! 
 
 

Congratulations to the following children on 
their reading awards: 
Bronze: Brooke, Zena,  

Chloe, Jack, Noah, Adam, Chloe, Mia, Nathan, 
Luci, Kyle,  

Alfie, Ben, Emma,  
Edward, Tia, Amelia, Scarlett, Hayden, Libby,  

Ewan, Kirsty, Reece,  
Finn, Luke, Jordan, Caitlin Thorp, Gemma, Tommy, 

Matthew, Georgia,  
Ruby, Izabelle, Warren,  
Keaton, Jamie, Briony,  

Nate, Jessica, Amy & Stuart.  
 

Our Learning 
Year 3 – This week we are busy putting the finishing 
touches to our Christmas Show.  The children sound 
amazing and have worked so hard.  In maths this week we 
have been looking at equivalent fractions and horizontal 
and vertical lines.  We have also started our RE topic on 
candles.  Next week we are looking forward to the 
Christmas service at the Church and finishing our RE topic.   
 
 

Year 4 – We have been continuing with our fractions 

learning this week, learning to add and subtract fractions 

with common denominators using the Singapore Bar Model 

to help us.  We found this really helpful, as it helped us to 

see how to work out our answers!   

We have also been looking at Seamus Heaney's version of 

the poem, Beowulf and have been preparing to create our 

own Anglo Saxon poem by blocking out words.  

We have also been making our Angel Sculptures - which 

will be on display in St Anneôs Church Calmore.  Check 

them out on the blog later in the week or you can go to the 

Church on Friday 9 or Saturday 10 December to see your 

childôs sculptures! 

Next week, we will be preparing for Christmas by using our 

maths skills to create Christmas cards!  We will also 

(fingers crossed) have earned our class parties - so we 

should have time to celebrate all of the hard work we have 

done during the Autumn Term.   

 

Remember: our exit point for this term is on  

Friday this week (9th December).   

Please come and join us from 2.30pm to have a look 

at what we have been up to this term! 
 

Year 5 - This week has been quite a different week for 
us, as we have been busy learning how to ride our bikes 
safely on the road.   
In between doing this, we have also managed to 
squeeze in some work on persuasive language and 
rhetorical questions in literacy and some mental maths. 
In RE we have been learning about the Jewish festival of 
Hannukah. 
Next week, we will be busy doing an art project and 
making some large scale birds!  We will also be busy 
preparing for our visit to the church on Thursday. 
 

Yr 5–Leeson House final balance now overdue!  
 

Year 6 - This last week has been good fun but yesterday 
was the highlight: our careers fair.  We had written to all 
different professionals and many were able to come in and 
chat with us about their jobs and inspire us to aspire to be 
like them.  We had a marine biologist, anaesthetist, 
photographer, electrician, midwife, and palaeontologist to 
name but a few.  
In English we have written our non-chronological reports 
about butterflies and have now started researching our 
chosen animal in order to write our very own.  
In maths we have been looking at measures and had to 
solve some real life practical measure problems.  
In topic we have been looking at how the output in circuits 
can be affected by the choice and number of components. 
Please see the Year 6 blog to see what we did at the 
Careers Fayre yesterday!  
Tile Barn 

¶ Does your child wish to go on the residential to 

Tile Barn?   

¶ Have you sent in their deposit to reserve a place? 

If not and they wish to go, please contact the office asap. 

Thank you’s: 
Poppy Appeal – say thank you so much for collecting 
£238.06 for their charity. 
 

School Photographs – thank you to everyone who 
ordered - Yellow donated £416.40 to our funds. 
 

Rock Challenge – So far raised £536.35 from disco and 
£487.67 on the Smartie tube (20p) Coin Collection 
(Especially to Lilia Golden who collected £84.00 – well 
done). 

 
Reminders & Prompts: 
 

Breakfast Club 
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Please ensure that you book and pay for breakfast club 
a week in advance, even online. 
 

Donõt forget Friday this week is Christmas 

Dinner day, if your child hasnõt ordered a 

dinner already then please make sure they 

bring a packed lunch! 

They are welcome to wear Christmas Hats. 

MENU CHANGE TOMORROW(THURSDAY)  

Red meal is Fish and chips not roast! 
 

Christmas Card post box has arrived! 
If your child wishes to send a card 
to someone in school, make sure it 
is has  the name and class on the 
envelope (written clearly). 

 
 
 
 
 

Olifu Bikez Race  
Last few days to enter the chance to WIN an Olifu Bikez 

Racer.   
Choose your lucky number for £1.00 
a number square.  
When all numbers have been sold we 

will make the draw - So choose your lucky number fast! 
 

ROCK CHALLENGE REHEARSALS – 
MON 12 DEC 
Anne Frank Family, Soldiers and 
Backstage. 

 

ROCK CHALLENGE TICKETS, ETC 
Letters have been sent home regarding: 

¶ 2017 Rehearsals 

¶ Sponsor challenge and form 

¶ Tickets – show is February 16 February 

We are hoping to be able to allocate 2 tickets each family 
– but this is not guaranteed due to limited availability. 
They are £14 each- deadline to order is Friday 9 
December – short notice is due to Southampton Guildhall 
only just releasing them - please be prompt with your 
reply. 
(Tickets go on sale to public from 16

th
 January 2017) 

Year 5 is in URGENT need 

of newspapers. Please drop them into the 

office if you have any. Thankyou! 
 

 
 

                                              

Last Karate before Xmas holidays 
Year 3 Christmas Show (1.30pm & 6pm) 
Rock Challenge Ticket order deadline 
Christmas Dinner 
Year 4 Exit Point Invitation (2.30pm) 
 

Rock Challenge ï Everyone 
Christmas Celebration-Testwood Baptist 
(9.50am musicians -10am service) 
School Disco (4 ï 5.30pm) 

Last day of term 
 

1st day of term 2017 
Karate starts again for the new term 

School Closed Inset Day 
 

Yr 5 Leeson House Residential 
Rock Challenge ï Show ï Children all day 
ñ              ñ         (Sotôon Guildhall starts 6pm) 

SATs Week 
Yr 6 Tile Barn Residential  

More dates to follow sooné 
2017 Inset Days: 9/1, 27/2, 2/5 & 30/6 

Thurs 8 Dec 
Thurs 8 Dec 
Fri 9 Dec 
Fri 9 Dec 
Fri  9 Dec 
 

Mon 12 Dec 
Thurs 15 Dec 
 
Thurs 15 Dec 
Fri 16 Dec 
 

Tues 3 Jan  
Thurs 5 Jan 
Mon 9 Jan 
 

1 ï 3 Feb 
Thurs 16 Feb 
Thurs 16 Feb 
8-12 May 
5 ï 9 June 

Car parking on the  school site is restricted to 

staff cars only 

 Parents delivering or collecting their children at 

the beginning or end of the school day  

(including after school clubs) 
are requested to park their car outside of the 

school grounds. 
Thank you. 

This is for safety reasons, thank you for being understanding. 

Oh! We collect used stamps for charity. 
So please save them for us to pass on. 
Thank you. 
 


